
 

 

                                

Report to The Portland Public Schools Board of Directors 

 

Date:  March 31, 2022 

 

From:  Bond Accountability Committee Report #35 

 

Subject: BAC Report #35 
 

 

Committee Charge 

The Portland Public Schools Board of Education (Board) has appointed a citizen Bond 





 

 

The current budgets for Benson and Jefferson appear to be sufficient, however Benson 

is in the early stages of construction and Jefferson is in the master planning phase.  

Given OSM’s successful management of recently completed construction projects 

despite all the unique challenges that the pandemic presented, we believe Benson can 

be completed within the current budget.  Jefferson budget will likely change as the 

project design develops in the coming year.  �
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● The BAC reviewed the Modernization projects, Information Technology and Curriculum 

Bond programs reports during this period.   

● Based on the information provided by staff, it appears that the school district is 

proceeding with work that meets the intent of the scope of work specified in the voter-

approved bonds.  Project teams are proactively working to mitigate potential scope 

implications due to current cost escalation issues.   

● Jefferson HS Modernization and the Center for Black Student Excellence are in the 

master planning phase and the final scope for those projects are not fully developed at 

this time.   
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● The BAC reviewed the Modernization projects, Information Technology and Curriculum 

Bond programs reports during this period.   

● Based on the information provided by staff, it appears the school district is working to 

meet the schedule approved and expected relative to the voter-approved bonds.  

● In general, the Technology projects are being implemented on schedule. Although 

supply chain and cost escalation issues could have schedule implications going forward.   

● In general Implementations of the Curriculum program is being delivered on schedule, 

with four significant curriculum programs implemented this past year.  Completion of the 
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● Business Equity performance is presented for capital improvement programs or projects. 

The metric is based on actual spending against the district’s goal of 18%.  Based on the 

information provided by staff it appears that the school district is committed and working 

very hard to achieve their business equity goals, despite not always achieving the goal 

for every project.   



 

 

 

Former co-chair Kenechi Onyeagusi recently took on a chairmanship role for a state social 

equity committee and given her other commitments and responsibilities to her organization, 

requested we find another co-chair.  Cara’s role with Technology Association of Oregon has 

changed and she has more time to commit to the BAC, and subsequently agreed to replace 

Kenechi as co-chair of the BAC.  Kenechi plans to continue to participate as a member of the 

BAC and the committee will continue to benefit from her wisdom and perspectives that she 

brings.   

 

In conclusion, we commend the district with what they have accomplished to date despite all the 

unprecedented challenges they are dealing with.  We


